Buckden

Parish Council
Romany Cottage, Buckden

North Yorkshire. BD23 5JA.

Tel: Skipton (01756) 760365

Minutes
Buckden Parish Council

Minutes of Annual Electors Meeting held on Monday 12th March 2007 at 8.00pm in Buckden Parish Institute.

1.
Apologies for absence: - Mr. P. Vetch
2.
In Attendance: -

Mr. G. Schofield


Ms. A. Peters


Mr. J. Sayer


Mr. C. Thornborrow


Mrs. J. Deadman


Mr. T. Berry (Clerk)


C.C. s Mrs. S. Marshall & Mrs. J. Mulligan; Fire Officer Mr. A. Hiscox & 11 members of the 
public.
3.
Minutes of last years Electors Meeting: 

Mr. Scofield asked if anyone having read the Minutes of the 2006 Meeting had any 
objection, as there were no objections he signed them as being a true record.
4.
Mr. Schofield welcomed every one to the Meeting and introduced Mr. Andy Hiscox the 
Craven Community Fire Safety Officer.

Mr. Hiscox thanked the Council for their invitation and proceeded to inform every one that 
fire assessments had previously been on a ‘property risk service’ but since World War II, 
fewer people lived in town centres so the problems of fire fighting was not now based in 
town centres. Emphasis was to be placed on areas where people lived, the Upper Dales 
area becoming more populated during the holiday period. This area poses a problem as we 
are 20 – 30 minutes from help so the importance is to prevent fires, inform everyone in the 
property there is a fire and give assistance to evacuate the property. We live in what has 
been designated a ‘Red Area.’  He is offering free low wattage light bulbs, electric blankets, 
deep fat fryers and fire blankets until funding is exhausted. If we suspect there may be a 
fire in our houses, e.g. suspicious smoking, do not hesitate to contact The Fire Brigade. 
Fires can be unpredictable and can spread very quickly. Smoke can get out of a room 
whereas flames cannot, so the temperature in the room can build. The smoke gas can get 
up to 4000°C which expands when air is introduced.

A.H. was then asked about ‘carbon monoxide deaths, he said that there were 4-5 deaths 
per year caused in this way whereas there were 58 – 60,000 fires resulting in 500 deaths 
per year but then there are 10 road deaths per year, let’s look at everything in proportion. A 
parishioner then commented on the sadness that the ‘local fire team’ had had to stand 
down. He said this was not due to the insurance but because of all the impossibility to keep 
teams up to date with modern techniques and usage of more modern equipment.


A.H. told the Meeting that anyone wanting a free fire safety check or free smoke detectors,


that he was available to carry out this out on domestic properties and his colleague Andy 
Tipling 
would visit commercial properties. (Clerk to put up notices on the Notice Board, in 
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the Village Shop and on the web site to inform as many parishioners as possible of how to 
obtain the service).


The Chairman asked if Parishioners had any further questions, there were none, so he 
thanked Mr. Hiscox for his visit and Mr. Hiscox left the Meeting.

4.
Chairman’s Report. – Mr. Schofield thanked the Councillors and Clerk for their hard work 
including also C.C.s Mrs. S. Marshall and Mrs. J. Mulligan.

Mr. P. Vetch was thanked for his hard work in setting up the website and Council thought 
this was a great asset to the village.


The precept would rise this year for a number of reasons. He hoped the new landlords 
would help to rebuild its reputation and offered them the Council’s ‘Best wishes.’

He was pleased with the number of new social activities and wished them success too.


There was some concern over ‘Langstrothdale’ and ‘Hubberholme’ being mentioned 
separately in Link – Clerk to investigate.


G.S. said he would have a word with Mr. T. Salmon about cutting the Village Green. The 
Clerk had had a word with the landlords at the Buck Inn and they were going to 
recommence cutting the Green in front of the pub.

5.
Matters arising. – The Clerk read out a letter from Aysgarth and District P.C. asking for our 
support at a forthcoming Meeting when Mr. D. Howe (NYCC, Highways Assistant Director) 
would be in attendance to discuss the Winter Maintenance of the B6160. The Clerk gave 
Parish and County Councillors individual notices to this effect. Mr. Thornborrow said he 
would inform Mr. C. Akrigg from Manor House Farm, Cray as it was felt he would also want 
to attend.

Mr. Schofield asked C.C. Mrs. S. Marshall if she had any points for discussion.


C.C. Mrs. S. M. told the Meeting that now the County Perspective was one of recycling. It 
was costing rate payers £24/ ton of landfill and they naturally were wanting to reduce this. 
There were now plans to have incinerators across North Yorkshire later this year. She 
illustrated various schemes where ‘waste’ heat was recycled. There was a problem with the 
recycling of plastic as was evident at the town Hall Car Park site as people were not 
‘crushing’ their plastic which then caused the bins to overflow too quickly. There was 
lobbying to get a plastic recycling bin at Grassington amongst other sites. Clerk asked to 
write to District Council to champion our request.


A Meeting on that had been arranged by C.C. Mrs. S. M. at Grassington to discuss the 
restructuring of Local Government was attended by 19 people. Two proposals were put 
forward:

1) County & District working together




2) Devolve areas.


County could not get all the Districts to ‘stand together’ so it had been decided to devolve 
the Areas and then there would not be need of duplication in senior management.


The meeting was informed that monies for ’Road Maintenance’ had been reduced by 
Central Government and although money for ‘School Budgets’ had been ‘ring fenced’ the 
formula for working out these allowances had been changed.
6.
Land Letting.

After fierce bidding between members of the same family, the land was re-let for £12 to Mr. 
J. Davies.

7.
Questions from parishioners.

The Chairman was asked about dogs ‘running free’ in the pastures; he informed that dogs 
had to be ‘Under Close Control.’

The possibility of the 30mph speed limit was discussed at some length and the general 
consensus was this was what was wanted by a majority of the parishioners, Clerk to 
arrange.
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The possibility of a ‘Please Drive safely through our Village’ sign was discussed. C.C. Mrs. 
S. M. to investigate costings. 


There were no other points and the Chairman closed the Meeting at 9.30pm.
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